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Memo

To:
City Commission
From:
Jeremy Earle, Executive Director
CC:
Date:
4/30/2014
Re:
Broward Redevelopment Program Interlocal Agreement 
Background
In July of 2013 the Dania Beach Community Redevelopment Agency (DBCRA) applied for a reimbursement grant from Broward County for the proposed Columbus Project which is located on the existing Weiner’s Mobile Home Park, which would be comprised of two 14 story towers and approximately 18,000SF of commercial space.  The Columbus project is slated to cost approximately $54 million dollars and will generate approximately $300,000 dollars a year in City Tax Increment Financing (TIF).  
The DBCRA applied for those funds for the creation of public parking spaces which would be incorporated into the overall Columbus development.  The goal of the public parking spaces would be to allow our residents and guests to park at the Columbus and then bike/walk/bus down the beach if they chose to do so because perhaps parking on the beach is full.  There would be approximately public 82 public parking spaces available within the development in addition to a bike sharing station that would supply the bikes.
As discussed previously, the Broward Redevelopment Program is a reimbursement program.  This means that the City would have to first expend the $1,128,143.00 to the developer for construction of those parking spaces before Broward County then reimburses the City for the funds that it expended.
There are two milestones that the City would need to meet:
1. City/CRA would provide Broward County with construction contracts, approved plans to commence the project, and all required permits and development approvals necessary to commence the project.  

Once the county approves the documents listed above, a disbursement in the amount of $376,048 would be made to the City/CRA (Article 4.2a).
2. At completion of the project the City/CRA will provide all receipts, approved permits, certificates of occupancy, and any and all documents indicated that the project was satisfactorily completed.  The City/CRA will provide verified actual costs for the project which at a minimum would should include the amount listed in (1) above of $376,048.
Once the county approves the documents listed above, a disbursement in the amount of $752,095 would be made to the City/CRA (Article 4.2b) as reimbursement for the cost that the City expended for the public parking spaces in The Columbus.
It is important to note that the grant funds that were being offered by Broward County for redevelopment purposes would have gone to another city if the DBCRA had not applied for the funds as a part of the competitive process between all of the cities.
Action requested: 
Motion to approve the resolution allowing the City/CRA to enter into an ILA with Broward County for a grant in the amount of $1,128,123.00
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